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CITYOFPIEDMONT

November5, 2024

5:31PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, Caleb
Pope, GregSouth, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.   

Following theinvocation andthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminuteswere
presented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotion thattheminutesbeapprovedaspresented.   
GregSouthseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.  CalebPopeabstained.  

Thebillstotaling $507,397.55werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  RichardWilliams
madethemotion thatthebillsbeapproved aspresented.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthe
billswereapprovedforpayment.   

MayorBakerreadtheFarmWeekProclamation totheCouncilandthoseintheaudience.      

TommyTrotterspokeduringVisitorComments totalkaboutelectrical upgradesatResinRecycling.  He
askedtheCitytoseewhathelptheycanprovideinpurchasing anewtransformer. CoreyHortonwillget
withTommytodiscusswhatisneeded.      

InCouncil reports, JohnLawrencehadnoreport.  

RichardWilliamstoldtheCouncil thatMikeHayestalkedwithhimandrequestedalloftheCouncil to
attendthenexthomegametoberecognized foralltheworktheMayorandCouncilprovideforthe
schoolsystem.  Hetoldeveryone theyneedtoattendiftheywereable.  

JubalFeazellaskedabouttherunningconditionoftheleafmachine.  Heaskedhowmanyknuckleboom
truckswereoperational.  Inclosing, heaskedforapavingupdate.  

CalebPopehadnoreport.  

GregSouthtoldthecouncil thathelookedatthecontainers thatwouldcollectthejunkpickupfrom
town.  Hetoldthemthecostwouldbe $42,000forthreecontainers.  

DavidIveygaveanupdateontheWeatherization grant.  Itwillbeawarded inMarch2025. Therewas
oneapplication fromPiedmont.  

TerryKiserthankedtheMayorandClerkforbuyingHalloween candylocally.  HewantstheClerktoput
theDecember meetingsonagendafornextmeeting.     

ClerkHintontoldtheCouncil thatthecaféatFagan’sParkwaslookinggood.  Hegaveanupdateon
pavingforthestreetsandtrail.  Therewasascheduled meetingonWednesday at10amtogetthestart
date.  TheClerkwillbegettingwithDepartment HeadsonBudgetchanges.            

IntheMayor’scomments hetoldeveryonetovotetoday.  HetoldallthattheDownTownTrickorTreat
wasagreatsuccess.  Hementioned thataveteran’sprogramwouldbeat9amonFridayattheMiddle



School.  HeravedonthetestscoresfromPiedmont students.  TheCityreceiveda $3.75milliondollar
granttoreplacecastironpipes.  Hewantedtorecognize NathanJohnsonforthecompletionof240
hoursfortheCertified LawEnforcement Executive Program.  Inclosing, heaskforalltosupport the
BulldogsastheyplayCollinsville inthefirstroundoftheplayoffs.        

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, GregSouthmadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat6:19pm.  


